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Dear Parents/ Carers, 

How time flies. It only seems a blink of an eye when I was writing last year’s newsletter at the start of the 

summer term. I hope that you all had a wonderfully restful Easter break. It has been so lovely to return to 

school in the sunshine and to come back to a school site in full bloom, giving us hope that warmer weather 

in on its way. The crowning glory is our beautiful blossom tree that lies in the heart of our school in all its 

magnificence. We all appreciate, so greatly, the hard work or Mr Yordanov, our wonderful caretaker, whose 

love and passion for our school can be seen through the care he takes in ensuring that the upkeep of every 

area of our school site is kept like a national trust garden; for him, we are truly grateful. Through him, we 

see the next generation looking after their school grounds and it’s a joy to watch the children interact so 

respectively with our school environment, appreciating just how lucky they are to come to such a 

wonderful school. 

 

 

 

This term is the busiest for us in our school calendar and, in particular, for the teachers. We are just about 

to enter the season of statutory assessments across many of our year groups. Our Year 1 children have 

been working so hard all year on their phonics and early reading programmes and in June will be taking 

their phonics screen assessments. Our Year 2 children will be taking some quizzes to help support the 

teachers to make their teacher assessments of the children as they exit the infant years and start their key 

 



stage 2 curriculum next year in Year 3. Our Year 4 children have been preparing for their Times Tables 

multiplication check in June and our Year 6 will be taking their SATs test. We are so very proud of the 

efforts of each and every one of them. Their attitude to learning, each day, is a credit to you and whatever 

the outcome we know that they have done their best. 

There has been a tangible air of excitement across the school, and in particular in our Reception Classes, 

upon the opening of the new pay equipment this week. Thank you all so much for ensuring that the Year R 

teachers can set up their outdoor lessons for the children before the start of school so that learning can 

begin without delay. I thought you would all like to see some pictures of their smiley faces as they explored 

this area at the beginning of the week. 

 

     

        

 

Please remember that we have two Mondays as bank holidays next month (May 1st and May 8th) the 

additional one being to celebrate the Kings coronation. I hope that you all enjoy this very special additional 

family time together. 

 

Kind Regards 

Amanda Pedder  

                                                                                                                       



 


